Graduate Programs Council
Minutes for Special Session

March 18, 2009

This GPC meeting was designated as a special session to which graduate coordinators and chairs of departments with graduate programs were invited to attend and participate in an open discussion on graduate programs issues. Additionally, a presentation on the PAWS session was scheduled for the benefit of all in attendance at this meeting. Regular business was suspended for this special session of GPC.

GPC members in Attendance: 
Esther Ball; Jacqui DaCosta; Jean Graham; Susan Hydro; Brenda Leake; Donald Leake, chair; Caitlin McNelis; Leslie Rice; Mark Woodford 
Guests in Attendance: 
Charlene Alderfer, Counselor Ed.; Jody Eberly, ELEC; John Karsnitz, Technological Studies; Sarah Kern, chair ELEC; Mark Kiselica, Counselor Ed.; Mary Lou Ramsey, Counselor Ed.;  Shri Rao, SELL; Barbara Strassman, Deaf Ed.; Yiqiang Wu, SELL
Session Refreshments were graciously provided by Kathy Speaker. Thank you Kathy! (
GPC Convened at 1:40PM

GPC chair, Don Leake welcomed guests and Council members. After requesting that those in attendance make self-introductions, D. Leake opened the floor for discussion of items/topics that might merit GPC attention.
Summary of Session Topics/Questions(Q)/Responses(R)/Comments(C):
· Admissions 
· Q: Possibility of interview components becoming part of admissions procedures?
· R:  At discretion of programs/departments
· Q: Should admissions criteria be universal and transparent across all programs
· R:  Some are common & basic. Grad admissions office would be willing to provide a vehicle to make criteria of all grad programs public.
· Status of Graduate Program on TCNJ Campus

· Q: How does TCNJ compare with other institutions in the area of compensations for graduate assistantships? 

· R: Degree to which we can become more competitive/attractive might be tied to access to resources and campus status of grad programs.

· C: Coordinators often frustrated by seemingly unnecessary hurdles to scheduling appropriate facilities and adequate tech support for comprehensive exams and/or other grad –focused events (e.g. open house/orientations).
· C: Graduate students express frustration with limited summer course offerings and lack of non-traditional course scheduling (e.g. weekend-loaded sessions / Saturday sessions in summer / distance supplemental sessions/courses)

· R: Some of the facilities issues may be addressed via Dana Matlock in Conference &Meeting Services. Others may be nested in graduate programs’ status issues and better addressed in meeting with Provost Bresnahan.

· C: Grad students question the range and degree of services that they receive (e.g. tutorial/writing support lab) for the student fees that are paid at TCNJ.
· R: GPC worked with Dean Albertine to get grad student access to tutorial center. However, quality of support is still an issue (as is access after departure of Dean Albertine). 
· R: There is a grad study space in the library and some extended business hours in some offices. 

· R: Some of the money generated by the fees is used for grad regalia, transcripts. The usage of the rest of the money is still somewhat unknown and needs to be clarified.

· C: There is a lack of clarity of the line of responsibility when sorting –out issues for global graduate students.

· R: Global admissions are through Assistant Dean Hydro’s office. Other issues (e.g. specific site administration/ registration) is done via Dr. Stuart Carroll, Nicole Maldonado, and Dean Behre.

· C: Concerned that there is no longer a Dean of Graduate Studies thus less credibility for graduate programs.

· R: There is a Dean of Graduate Studies Council (3 deans from schools that house grad programs). However, this is another status-related issue that could be discussed with Provost Bresnahan.
D. Leake brought closure to this portion of the GPC meeting by stating that the ideas generated would provide a foundation for discourse with Provost Bresnahan and for future GPC efforts.
The remainder of the session was devoted to a presentation on the new PAWS system.

Meeting adjourned at 3:05pm

Respectfully submitted;

Brenda H. Leake

